
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
8 March 2013 
            
Newsletter No 23 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Mothers Day Assembly 
It was lovely to see so many of you at the Parents assembly this morning. Well done to all the 
children in 1/2L. This mornings Mothers Day Assembly was incredible.  Every moment was a ‘wow’ 
moment.  Thank you for sharing your children’s talents with us so that we can nurture them.  Well 
done to Mrs Lynch, Miss Williams and other staff that supported them in enabling the assembly to be 
an overwhelming triumph.  As Head Teacher I am so proud of our children and appreciative of the 
support that the vast majority of our parents give the school.   I hope you all have a lovely Mothers 
Day on Sunday. 
 
Parents Evening 
This term’s Parents Evening will be taking place on Thursday 14 March 2013 from 4:00pm to 
6:30pm.  Letters have already gone out and you will receive your appointment time on Tuesday 12 
March 2013. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 11 March 2013.  All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend and stay for coffee 
afterwards. 
 

Kyle Dawkins  Nursery 
For settling well into nursery 

and following class rules 

  Horatio Beet-Antrobus   RW 
For making fantastic progress in 

all areas 

   Rebecca Fu    RB 
For working hard to discover 
which materials float or sink 

Thomas Bairstow   1C 
For a fantastic peg doll 

Whole Class  1/2L 
For an excellent Mothers Day 

assembly 

 Alisha Bashir    2S 
For  an excellent effort and 
improvement in all areas 

Emran Rashid Kabir  3L 
For working really hard in 
Maths on column addition 

  Chance-Sontine Lescott-
Anderson  3/4B 

For an excellent start to her new 
Literacy book and working hard 

on her presentation 

Yasmin Mohammad  4J 
For consistently working to a high 

standard in all subjects 

Amirah Poole  5W 
For always working as hard as 

she can 

   Jarnail Sehjal   5/6B 
For writing an excellent poem 

 Dheyshawn Artope  6S 
For excellent story writing on 

World Book Day 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 11 March 2013. The lucky children 
will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 2S 
Spick and Span 6S 
Movement Bird RB 

Attendance 2S 

Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 5/6B   Runners up - 6S 
 

Message from School  Council 
 
Red Nose Day 
On Friday 15 March 2013, to raise money for Comic Relief’s Red Nose Day, the children can come 
to school wearing ONE RED ITEM.  Children can choose to wear ONE of the following: a red hat, a 
red hair band, red hair slides, red tights, red socks, red shoes, red gloves, a red scarf or a red tie. 
Could children please wear their ONE ITEM of red in addition to their school uniform.  As usual we 
are asking for a voluntary donation of £1. 
Thank you for your support. 
 
Term Dates 

Easter Holiday 

 
Children break up on 

Thursday 28 March 2013 
and return to school on 
Tuesday 16 April 2013 

 
 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher  
National Leader of Education 

KS1 KS2 
Isra Khan      1C 

For playing with a child who 
had nobody to play with 

Ruby Grayburn 
For doing what she is asked to 

do first time and having 
impeccable manners 


